

Arizona Department of Environmental Quality



December 14, 2018

VIA EMAIL & MAIL tony.badilla@yumacountyaz.gov

Tony Badilla Office of Emergency Management 2200 W. 28th St. Yuma, AZ 85364

Re: SFY 2019 Emergency Response Fund Award/Non-Award- CORRECTED

Dear Grantee,

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) is pleased to provide this award notification to Yuma County's departments, listed on the enclosed attachment, for the Emergency Response Fund Grant. This award covers hazardous materials response equipment intended to protect responders and the public during incidents where hazardous materials are present. For State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2019, Yuma County's departments are awarded the equipment listed in the attached list, in accordance with the grant proposal submitted to ADEQ.

The criteria for awarding requests are based on, first, whether the item requested is eligible and then by ranking the relative importance or benefit of each item as to how well it will enable the grantee to protect responders and/or the public from hazardous materials incidents and/or accidents.

Items that were not awarded, for either not meeting the criteria of hazardous materials response equipment or that exceeded the overall Emergency Response Funds available for SFY 2019, are also listed in the attachment, with the applicable reason for denial.

All awarded equipment will be delivered to your county's Emergency Manager or LEPC Chairperson at the next LEPC meeting, or delivered to the department directly by our Emergency Response Specialists. Congratulations on receiving your Emergency Response Fund Grant award.

Tony Badilla December 14, 2018 Page 2 of 2

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Chris Nutter at 602-771-4065 or Arcangel Barragan at 602-771-8786.

Sincerely,

And Inthe Vary for Laura Malone

Director

Waste Programs Division

cc: Chris Flores, Planner- Christopher.flores@yumacountyaz.gov